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                       Public Comment: No public comment 
 
                      Board Comment:  
                      Member Kayatta thinks it is very important that we are 

deliberate about our auditing services to make sure our 
financial house is in order. Member Kayatta made a 
motion to engage with Crowe and talk about an addendum 
to the agreement that we have with them to increase our 
audit services. Member Kayatta would like to put out an 
RFQ for next year to look at other firms that provide these 
services as well. Member Kayatta made a motion to 
approve the contract, and he would like Rose to work with 
Crowe to provide a supplemental agreement to increase 
services that the Board can sign at the next Board 
meeting. Also, Member Kayatta would like to make a plan 
for next year to solicit the use of other firms. Member 
Phillips seconded Member Kayatta’s motion. The Board 
voted 7-0. 

 
 12.0 COMMUNICATIONS 

 
 

 12.1 Superintendent’s Report (Jorge A. Aguilar)- No report   

 12.2 President’s Report (Chinua Rhodes)- No report  

 12.3 Information Sharing by Board Members-Member Villa shared that  
Project Lifelong will be providing students with a skateboard camp on 
Tuesday nights at Will C. Wood starting in April. Also, students from 
McClatchy, West Campus, and JFK will be participating in a public 
debate fundraiser on March 21st from 6-9pm at CKM. Member 
Pritchett shared that the Rosemont HS Robotics team have qualified for 
the 2023 1st Championships by BAE System in Houston, Texas. Member 
Kayatta encouraged the community to come out to the upcoming 
community fair at John Cabrillo. Member Kayatta shared that he will 
be hosting a community forum with President Rhodes on school safety 
on April 1st with more details to come. Member Singh shared that on 
Monday or Tuesday it was Sikh New Year. Member Singh shared that 
“Know Your Rights” is in the planning process. Member Singh is 
happy about the resolution that was passed tonight and is excited for 
the community to see the great work that the District is doing, 
especially for our Trans students. Member Phillips shared that she 
read some stories this week to students at John Still. Member Phillips 
shared that there is still work that needs to be done around anti-racism 
and anti-bias. Regarding a specific incident that happened this last 
week, Member Phillips has some concerns around how it was handled. 
Member Phillips wants to make sure that we are championing healing 
and not punishment. Member Phillips thinks that we need to look at 
ways to deal with student trauma and experience at school, and what 
level of appreciation they have for who they are. For the record, 
Member Phillips shared that the name of the week is “ni**er bucks”, 
and any student that uses that type of language has trauma. If it is 
trauma fed by parents that may be teaching them racist kind of ways to 
act, if it is children of color who don’t have as much knowledge about 
who they are and how to defend themselves, we as a District really 
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